ARBOR RIDGE CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION, INC.

BOARD MEETING

MONDAY, MARCH 11, 2019
A Board Meeting of the Arbor Ridge Condominium Association was held on Monday, March 11, 2019 at 1008 Arbor Ridge Circle. The meeting was called to order at 3:30pm.  Present at the meeting were Tom Heckman, Donna Baxley, Rick Boehm, Larry Rockwell, and Pat Thomas.  Beth Krolikowski, representative from P. J. Morgan Real Estate was also present.  
MINUTES:  The February 14, 2019 minutes were reviewed, Pat motioned to approve the minutes, Rick seconded the motion and all approved.
FINANCIALS:  The Board received the February 2019 financial report.  There was discussion of the snow removal expenses in comparison to budget.  Anita has suggested to provide homeowners at the annual meeting with copies of the invoices/or exact costs of each snow fall.  Income for February 2019 was $12,862.07, expenses $9,660.99.  Operating cash balance $8,301.27, Money Market Account balance $52,822.04 and Savings account balance $10,197.65. Total cash balance $71,320.96.
EROSION/SINK HOLES:  Donna will be taking the lead on the sink holes with overseeing Sandy, and updating the Board of Directors.  1014 has bubbling muddy water at the end of the driveway.  Donna will continue to plant grass when the weather permits.
ESTIMATE FROM LEICK:  The Board discussed what had been informed by previous companies with regards to a retaining wall needed at the bottom of hill and back filled.  Plants have also been recommended to help with the erosion.  The Board determined that the extension office needs to be contacted and that a land survey may be needed to determine where the property line is.  Rick will ask Leick what warranty they offer on the estimate provided.  Pat will contact the extension office.
LAWN CARE/SNOW REMOVAL:  Rick motioned to approve Pat’s recommendations from the previous meeting as a standard for lawn care.  Custom Edges has provided an estimate to take over the contract from Ramon.  The contract was removed.  It was recommended that Beth and Pat revise the contract in writing and send to Joe and provide recommendations for changes to the estimate.   There will be no tree trimming or gutter cleaning completed by the lawn care company without Board approval.  There should be a contract for snow and a contract for lawn care.  There may be a need to trim some limbs and bushes and possibly remove a pine tree, the trimming will be assessed in the spring.
ROOF:  The Edmonds noticed a roof leak, which Beth has contacted a roofing contractor and is working with the Edmond’s on scheduling so that an estimate can be obtained.

PAINTING:  Sandy to get a bid for repairs on units that are to be painted this year.  Beth will contact the painter to get an estimate as well.

SPRINKLERS:  Beth will coordinate the sprinkler turn on with Buffalo.

BIENNIEL REPORT:  Beth is working to get this completed for filing.

EXTERIOR LIGHTING:  Tom requested to have an exterior light replaced, which the Board reviewed and approved.

NEIGHBORHOOD ACTIVITY:  Larry has noticed some suspicious activity, as a reminder to homeowners any suspicious activity should be reported to the police department.

BUSH TRIMMING:  The Board discussed asking Kathryn if she would be interested in assessing the bushes and grasses and possibly do the necessary trimming.  Beth will reach out to Kathryn
TREES:  The trees will need to be evaluated, and estimates received for recommendations on any trimming.
NEXT MEETING:  The next Board meeting was scheduled for April 1, 2019 at 3:30pm.
ADJOURNMENT:  Rick motioned to adjourn the meeting at 5:03pm, Pat seconded the motion and all approved.
